Minister of Indian Affairs
and Northern Development
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Ms. Marie Peir Garneau
55 Plateau Du Reservoir
GATINEAU QC J8V 1G1

Dear Ms. Garneau:

Thank you for your letter of August 16, 2002, in which you expressed concern regarding

potential harm to the environment of the South Nahanni River area, as a result of the
possible re-activation of the Prairie Creek mine. .

| fully recognize the importance of this region and | can assure you that my officials will

continue to work closely with the affected parties to ensure that the environment is
protected. Canada’s commitment to the protection and careful management of the

region is evidenced in part by the implementation of the Deh Chao First Nations Interim

Measures Agreement. As a result, a Regional Land Use Planning Committee has been

established. Indian and Northern Affairs Canada officials ‘are working with the

Deh Cho to identify lands to be withdrawn from disposition as an interim measure as
part of the Deh Cho land, resource and self-government negotiations process. The
withdrawal of land will ensure those areas are protected from future land disposals or
rights issuance, throughout the negotiations process with the Deh Cho First Nation.

In December 1999, my colleague, the Honourable David Anderson, Minister of the
Environment, and | committed to the develocpment of a general Cumulative Effects
Assessment and Management (CEAM) Strategy and Framework for the Northwest
Territories (NWT). Due to existing development pressures, we also committed to the
development of a Plan of Action for the Deh Cho region. A multi-stakeholder Steering
Committee with representation from regional Aboriginal governments, the federal and
territorial governments, industry and environmental groups is guiding this initiative.
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In the interim, activities in the region are being carefully regulated and closely monitored
by the regulatory agencies, the governments of Canada-and of the NWT, to ensure this
area is protected. | am confident that decisions made with regard to mining and other
possible developments in the region will be consistent with ensuring the ecological

integrity of this important region.

| appreciate your taking the time to raise these matters with me.

Yours sincerely,

Robert D. Nault, PC, MP

c.c.. The Honourable Sheila Copps, PC, MP
Mr. Bob Wooley
Mr. Vern Christensen



The Hon, Robert Nault, P.C., M.P.

Minister of Indian Affairs and
Northern Development

Room 407, West Block
Ottawa, ON

K1A QA6

The Hon. Sheila Copps, P.C., M.P.
Minister of Canadian Heritage

15 Eddy Street, 12th Floor

Hull, Quebec

KI1A OMS5

Fax: (819) 994-5987

Fax: (613) 996-1759

Re: Protecting Nahanni National Park Reserve
Dear Minister Copps and Minister Nault:

As a Canadian who cares deeply about Canada’s wild rivers and wilderness areas, I am writing to express my
concern about the future of Nahanni National Park. I understand that this World Heritage Site is under threat
from mining development within the South Nahanni watershed. I also understand that real opportunities exist
to expand the protection of this area so that all future generations can experience the beauty of this northern

river in its pristine state.

The risk to the ecological integrity of the Nahanni region from the Prairie Creek mine is too high for the
Government of Canada to allow this mining development and project to proceed. Given Canada's
international obligations to protect the Nahanni as a World Heritage Site, this mine must be stopped. I ask
you to work hard to ensure that Nahanni National Park is expanded and protected so that we may all take
pride and comfort knowing it will retain it's pristine beauty and magnificent features for generations to come.

1 look forward to your response on this important matter.

Sincerely,
; CumO DQ)\ G\C}\A\I%JU\J
Signature {
Miric PrER GARNEAY., SS Patfedy D BSer0ie. GATWEAY Q
Print name and mailing address JBV | (i (

The Right Honourable Jean Chretien, Prime Minister of Canada
Parliamentary, Ottawa, Ontario, K1A 0A6 p

Mr Bob Woodley, Executive Director, Mackenzie Valley Land and Water Board
Box 2130, 7th Floor - 4910 50th Avenue, Yellowknife, NT X1A 2P6

Vern Chistensen, Executive Director, Mackenzie Valley Environmental Impact Review Board
Box 938, 200 Scotia Centre, (5102-50th Avenue), Yellowknife, NT. X1A 2N7

Canadian Parks and Wilderness Society, 880 Wellington Street, Suite 506, Ottawa, Ontario, K1R 6K7
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Mr. lan Chase :

713 B -3 Street
CANMORE AB T1W 2J1

Dear Mr. Chase:

Thank you for your recent letter, in which you expressed concern regarding potential
harm to the environment of the South Nahanni River area, as a result of the possible
re-activation of the Prairie Creek mine.

As | assured your wife, Kathy, | fully recognize the importance of this region and can
assure you that Indian and Northern Affairs Canada (INAC) officials will continue to
work closely with the affected parties to ensure that the environment is protected.
Canada’s commitment to the protection and careful management of the region is
evidenced in part by the implementation of the Deh Cho First Nations Interim Measures
Agreement. As a result, a Regional Land Use Planning Committee has been
established. INAC officials are working with the Deh Cho to identify lands to be
withdrawn from disposition as an interim measure as part of the Deh Cho land,
resource and self-government negotiations process. The withdrawal of [and will ensure
those areas are protected from future land disposals or rights issuance, throughout the
negotiations process with the Deh Cho First Nation.

In December 1999, my colleague, the Honourable David Anderson, Minister of the
Environment, and | committed to the development of a general Cumulative Effects
Assessment and Management (CEAM) Strategy and Framework for the Northwest
Territories (NWT). Due to existing development pressures we also committed to the
development of a Plan of Action for the Deh Cho region. A multi-stakeholder Steering
Committee with representation from regional Aboriginal governments, the federal and
territorial governments, industry and environmental groups is guiding this initiative.
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In the interim, activities in the region are being carefully regulated and closely monitored
by the regulatory agencies, the governments of Canada and of the NWT to ensure this
area is protected. | am confident that decisions made with regard to mining and other
possible developments in the region will be consistent with ensuring the ecological

integrity of this important region.

| appreciate your taking the time to raise these matters with me.

Yours sincerely,

Robert D. Nault, PC, MP

c.c.. The Honourable Sheila Copps, PC, MP
Mr. Bob Wooley
Mr. Vern Christensen



The Hon. Robert Nault, P.C., M.P. The Hon. Sheila Copps, P.C., M.P.

Minister of Indian and Northern Affairs Minister of Canadian Heritage
House of Commons House of Commons

Ottawa, ON Ottawa, ON

K1A 0A6 KIAOAG6 .

Fax: (613) 996-1739 , Fax: (613) 996-1"

Re: Protecting Nahanni National Park Reserve

Dear Minister Nault and Minister Copps:

As a Canadian who cares deeply about Canada’s wild rivers and wilderness areas, I am
writing to express my concern about the future of Nahanni National Park. I understand
that this World Heritage Site is under threat from mining and oil and gas development
within the Greater Nahanni Ecosystem. [ also understand that real opportunities exist to
expand the protection of this area so that future generations can e)r(perience the beauty of

this wilderness area.

The Mackenzie Valley Environmental Impact Review Board has recently issued a report
which finds that the proposed developments at the Prairie Creek Mine upstream from

| Nahanni National Park will cause significant impacts to water quality. In addition, I

understand there are large quantities of cyanide, PCBs and diesel fuel that have been

stored at the mine site for 20 years, on the banks of Prairie Creek. The mine site is

Jocated in a region that is prone to both flash flooding and earthquake activity. Either of

these events could result in contamination of the pristine water of Prairie Creek,

regardless of any precautionary measures taken.

Also, I understand that the ores that Canadian Zinc proposes to extract are heavily
contaminated with mercury as well as arsenic and antimony, leading to further risk of

water contamination from run-off should the mine be allowed to go ahead.

Finally, for the mine to operate, a road has been proposed that runs through the sensitive
and world renowned Nahanni karst formations — an area that has been identified by Parks

Canada as being of High Conservation Value and part of a planned park expansion.



The risk to the ecological integrity of the Nahanni region from the Prairie Creek mine is
too high for the Government of Canada to allow this project to proceed. Given Canada’s
international obligations to protect Nahanni as a World Heritage Si’ce this mine must be
stopped, and the site cleaned up. Iask you to work hard to ensure that this happens, and
to ensure that the entire Greater Nahanni Ecosystem is protected from industrial

development.
1look forward to your response on this important matter.

Smcerely
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cc: The Right Honourable Jean Chretien, Prime Minister of Canada .

Mr. Bob Wooley, Executive Director, Mackenzie Valley Land and Water Board

Vern Christensen, Executive Director, Mackenzie Valley Environmental Impact Review
Board



